Kennedy PTO Minutes

Nov. 15, 2016 – 7:02pm

Location: Kennedy Library

Attendance: Curtis Roe, Jocelyn Kelemen, Steve Brady, Bret Baird, Michelle Rout, Karen Jamison, Sabrina Pacheco, & Julie Guaspari.

Motion: Curtis Roe motioned to approve agenda with addition of Bret Baird as guest speaker. Seconded by Steve Brady.
Motion: Steve Brady motioned to approve minutes. Seconded by Curtis Roe.
Guest speaker: Bret Baird added to agenda for Hall of Fame talk. Gary Bebin (Heisman trophy winner) had gone to KMS and they named gym after him. He suggested Hall of Fame idea. Every 5 years, event was to occur with talent show and invited alums asked to attend. Money has been raised by events, it covered spin cycle room and rock wall. Jan (former superintendant) had cancelled program, John Baker has given ok for resurrecting. In the past, RWC mayor, city council members, and state senators had all attended. Baird was at meeting for help in getting website setup. Would like to eventually to host event again as well. Event started as athletic achievements then went to lifetime achievements. Bret Baird requested PTO volunteer help to develop website with about 25 biopics on school website.
Treasurer Report: $24,000 including savings (16k is savings). Discussion about PayPal and how to move money from PayPal to PTO bank account. Karen not sure how to move.  Audit: has not happened yet for SY 2015-1016.  Karen and Curtis will look at details for audit.
Auction: To date, $7405.99 in general items, $1576.93 in teacher/school wishlist items, $8982.92 total raised so far.
Fundraisers: Question on providing receipts to donors. PayPal Giving Fund generates donor receipts to donors automatically. Auction will create receipts for buyers, Michelle will print and receipts will be handed out with items at pickup time. 

Hopkins- Music dept. has ~$8,000 available in restricted funds and she will do her own fund raising for this fund. Possible booster club to be started for music at some point. (Could we get help from HS parents to start a booster club?)

Dining nights results: ~$500 for Chipotle.

Car wash: Owner needs to give funds to PTO. He will do cash or donate online.

Direct drive was extended. (Including pizza incentive.) Some ideas were expressed on how to market it including: robo call, mailer, mailing, and announcement at school. Also could do tile or giveaway for certain donation amount for spring fundraiser. Want to look at ways to engage children in getting message out.  Student council could likely help.  Teachers could also help get notices out…question on how to get more teachers to improve communication was raised.
Grad Night: PTO needs list of who is involved, have 2 chairs for event. 
KMS Healthy Kids’ Survey: Mr. Brady reported on KMS Healthy Kids’ Survey results. Survey was done by 7th grade students during the 2015-2016 school year. Approx 90% of students were included in study. Data was reported by students. Many items were reported including: gender, race, parents’ education level, living arrangements, language(s) spoken at home, grades, etc…

As a result of report, Mr. Brady is looking at increasing counseling in school. This is partially due to 1 in 20 students reporting not wanting to go to school for depression/mental health issues. Some mentoring takes place at KMS, but ideally this would be expanded. (Mr. Brady has offered money to teachers for mentoring.) KMS also needs to get another yard duty. Mr. Brady spoke on importance of teachers having connections with students. Mr. Brady will continue to report on survey results next time. The report will also be online at some point.
Nov Teacher Snacks: Setup will happen at 3:30, clean up at 5:30. Question on whether to hold in library or staff room was raised. Administration is going to decorate the room. It was noted that there is not enough space in staff room. Last year there was an issue with clean up. This year, finger food, not a full meal will be presented in disposable serving trays. 
Music Concert: The winter concert is Dec. 15th, there will be a raffle with baskets. All money raised that night goes to the music restricted fund. Karen will be PTO contact there to oversee and count money. There will be a bake sale, raffle, and general donations. It was noted that parents should keep track of each item’s total separately. Will need to have square available as well. 
STEAM Fair: PTO auction has been raising funds for fair. Auction committee had told donors and buyers that money from auction would help with STEAM fair. Faculty transitions have made it difficult to go forward with event. (Art teacher is out until February.)  This might mean needing flexibility in art portion of fair. Sonia Pelkowski is working with Jocelyn to try and get fair organized. They might get help from Canada College.  Jorgensen in 6th grade could possibly help with as well. Date could possibly be in early May. It was noted that April 24-May 20 is the state wide testing window. KMS will take 2 weeks for their testing. Also Grand Canyon will be happening in May. Question raised on whether fair could be run at same time as Open House? 
Miscellaneous: Play director will be due payment at end of year. There were some timing issues with director this year, but quality of work has been good. Schedule was changed but director is spending lots of time and effort on play. At play: can have donation box and sell food items, cannot sell tickets. 

Money for Liz (KFC) is due from district as well. $6000 is expected. Maria Morales at school district will get money. PTO can make installment payments, does not have to be all at once.

PE store: aiming for January launch where all PE clothes go online to buy. Due to some families not having computer access, will still have cash and form option available.

Meeting adjourned: 8:44pm.

Next meetings: Dec. 13th, 2016 and Jan. 17th, 2017.

